
Prayer Concerns 
 

Elsa Keas (recovering from knee surgery) 
Nicole (friend of Roberta, returning cancer) 
Troy Henry (Dennis Eggemeyerôs nephew, eye problems) 
Vicki Rayburn (Marilyn Wôs daughter, health concerns) 
Terry Reynolds (Gerryôs husband, health concerns) 
Becky Murray (Beth Dralleôs sister, had stem cell surgery, is home) 
Jerry White (Courtney Dralleôs stepfather, treatments for brain cancer) 
Connie Huessner (former member, cancer treatments) 
Gus & Lil Marzinzik (Sue Bargerôs parents, health concerns) 
George Sipka (Teresa Masseyôs father; health concerns) 
Craig Brooks, Chad Wahl, Ryan Montgomery 
Prayers for all those with COVID-19 and recovering from COVID-19 
 

Please contact Pastor or the Church Office with any additions, 
deletions, corrections or updates 

Worship and Love Together 
 

I just returned from my ñup northò 
vacation of relaxing and fishing!  It 
was good to hear the Loons calling to 
each other, the Eagles soaring look-
ing for fish to eat and see the brilliant 
blue sky as I cast my lures hoping for 
a ñbite.ò  It took time to re-adjust to 
ñrealò quiet and air that seemed more 
ñbreathable.ò  I use the term           
ñre-createò for vacation because you 
always hope to rest and resupply the 
energy for life. We didnôt go to 
church, but there was a feeling of 
closeness with God and His creation. 
 

Yes, even in Northern Wisconsin, 
they are still working on what      
worship might look and feel like ï 
post COVID!  We all yearn to once 
again feel the familiar in our Sunday 
Worship experience.  Even so, with 
different ideas and desires of how to 
get there, we must be careful not to 
endanger the unity of community and 
possibly create ñwinners and losers,ò 
for together we are the Body of 
Christ hoping always to be more   
together, not less.   
 

Some quotes from Scripture: 
Deuteronomy 6:5:  You shall love the 
Lord your God with all your heart, 
and with all your soul, and with all 
your might.ò   And your neighbor as 
yourself.   
 

Jesus when tempted in the wilderness:  
Luke 4:8 óWorship the Lord your 
God, and serve only him.ô  Worship is 
in everything we doévisiting people 
who are alone; giving rides for        
anyone in need; making phone calls 
or sending post cards; Yes, even   
helping the ñcardboard signò guys! 
 While we are waiting for   
normal, we shouldnôt narrow worship 
but know that worship is also serving 
the Lord our God in many ways.  Our 
Kyrie says:  ñFor the peace of the 
whole world, for the well-being of the 
church of God, and for the UNITY of 
all, let us pray to the Lord.ò 
 

Just one more scripture quote from    
1 Corinthians 13:4-7: ñLove is        
patient; love is kind; love is not      
envious or boastful or arrogant or 
rude.  It does not insist on its own 
way; it is not irritable or resentful; it 
does not rejoice in wrongdoing; but 

rejoices in the truth.  It bears all 
things believes all things, hopes all 
things, endures all things.ò  This is 
the MORE EXCELLENT WAY that 
St. Paul speaks of living, even as we 
struggle together to find our 
ñfootingò flowing deeper into      
worshipé.always together, never 
apart! 
 

So, I wish I could tell you that I 
caught enough fish for everyone, but 
there was enough to bring some 
home!  There is always next year.  
May the peace of God keep your 
hearts and minds always in Christ 
Jesus. 
 

https://youtu.be/jkNaUPaSRIY 
Wayne Watson ï Blessed Are 
(if you can listen) 
 

(ELW 460)  Now the silence  
Now the peace Now the empty hands 
uplifted Now the kneeling Now the 
plea Now the Fatherôs arms in  
welcome. Now the Spiritôs visitation 
Now the Sonôs epiphany Now the 
Fatherôs blessing ï NOW.   
 

Peace, 
Pastor Barnes 
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The Mary/Martha Circle WILL NOT 
be meeting in July or August. 

The meetings will resume in September:  
Wednesday, September 15, 9:30 a.m. at the 
church. Hostess is Darlene Daniels and Topic 

Leader is Roberta Stiles. The lessons continue to be 
from a Max Lucado book titled "A Love Worth 
Giving." All women of the church are welcome. 

 

Godõs WorkñOur Hands: Our Savior Lutheran Church  
Celebrates Our Neighborhood  

 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 14, 6:30 P.M.ð8:30 P.M. 

(Rain dateðJuly 15) 
 

Hope you have signed up to bring supplies and/or volunteered to help! 

MEET OUR NEW CHURCH SECRETARY!! 
 

We welcome Lori Frampton, of Pekin,    
to Our Savior Lutheran Church! 
 

Lori has 2 grown children and four        
grandchildren. She is an avid camper, 
and has 2 dogs and 2 cats. She recently 
retired from Crittendon Center, and we 
are fortunate that she has come to our 
office.  
 

She asks for your patience at first (but 
she is learning quickly!) Office hours are 

once again 9:00ð12:00, MondayðFriday. Be sure to stop by,  
or call, and say hello, and welcome, to Lori! 

Here is a picture of the ôfreshened upõ 

version of our outdoor sign. 

Although the letters still need to be put 

in by hand, it has a fresh, new look to it. 

Volunteers are still needed to change 

the sign throughout the year. 

Contact Melanie if you can help! 

We will be weeding out the library during 
the month of August to make room for 
new additions. If you would like to help, 
please contact Darlene or Melanie.          
A date will be set soon. 

Here is an opportunity for you to help ôbrainstormõ ideas and events to work on 
the life and ministry of Our Savior : a task force, the Philip & Andrew Task 
Force , has been created and needs you! Please contact Pastor Barnes,             
or Melanie, if you are interested in helping with this project.  

The next òZOOM Fellowshipó 
is Tuesday, June 29,  

at 7:00 p.m. Watch your email 
for a link to the event. 
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²Ŝǎ ϧ !ƳŀƴŘŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴτWǳƭȅ мо 
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Wǳƭȅ мτ/ƘǊƛǎ aŎ/ŀǊǊŜƭƭ Wǳƭȅ уτ!Řŀ 5ǊŀƭƭŜ 

Wǳƭȅ мτDŜƴŜ aŀǎǎŜȅ Wǳȅ мрτ{Ŏƻǧ aŀǎǎŜȅ 

Wǳƭȅ рτWŀǊŜŘ .ŀǊƎŜǊ Wǳƭȅ нпτbƛŎƪ CƭŜƳƛƴƎ 

Wǳƭȅ сτWƻǎƘ .ŀǊƎŜǊ Wǳƭȅ нтτaŀǊƛƭȅƴ ²ƘƛǩƴƎǘƻƴ 

Wǳƭȅ тτ{ŀƴŘȅ .Ǌƻƻƪǎ Wǳƭȅ омτaŜǊƛ !ǊƴƻƭŘ 

  

Our Savior Lutheran Value Statement 
 

We spread Godôs word ï  
joining with Jesus to heal our broken world. 

 

Our Savior Lutheran Guiding Principles 
 
ƻ We follow Jesus as Lord and Savior. 
ƻ We pray eagerly to strengthen our commitment and 
relationship with God. 

ƻ We act boldly based on an abundant picture of Godôs 
love. 

ƻ We listen to our neighbors to truly know their joys 
and sorrows. 

ƻ We work as Godôs hands ï serving the needs of our 
community and the world. 

ƻ We love to tell the story of Jesus and His love. 

Prayer Chain at Our Savior 
 

Call the Church office with your prayer request 
346-2600 or email oslcpekin1@gmail.com. 
An email will be sent to all members when a 
prayer request is received. Members without an 
email address may ask that they be called 
when a prayer request is sent out. 

We continue to pray for those in the Military:  
 

Petty Officer Robert Murphy (3rd Class)ð(nephew of Phil & 
Beth Dralle);  
Nick Marzinzik (Air Force Reserves, Mike & Sue Bargerôs 
nephew) 
Ensign Tary N. VollerðSan Diego USN (Doris Voller)  

Each Sunday worship service bulletin is posted to our 
website and our Facebook page,    
usually by Saturday afternoon. There 
are links within the bulletin to great 
music, and Pastor or Timôs spoken 
sermon. Be sure to check the website 
tab:  

 

óNews & EventsôðóSunday Service Materialô  
and keep an eye on your email! 

 

http://www.oslchopeonthehill.org/index.php/news-
and-events/sunday-service-material/ 

Our Synod has connected churches in 
the Synod with other churches, 
creating ñSister Congregationsò. 
Our sister church is St. Johnôs in 
Bluffs, Illinois (near Jacksonville, IL). 

If you have information you want to be in the next 
óHope on the Hillò, please email Leslie Leitner 

BY SUNDAY, JULY 24 
 

at leitner@grics.net. Thank you! 

 
 
 

 
If you have a ministry need,  
please call the Church office. 

(309) 346-2600 
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A reminder:  Please be sure to let Pastor know 
about committee meeting times & dates. Use this 
email: barnes.stephen9@gmail.com or contact 
him on his cell phone. It would also be helpful to  
include him on committee emails. Thank you!! 

 

This is also the best way to contact him 
with personal requests and needs. 

If you are unable to print the newsletter at home and would 
like a copy, please contact the church office and one can be 
printed for you. If you want a printed copy monthly, 

please let Leslie know. 

www.elca.org www.elca.org 


